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May 2023     Issue 37    Volume 5 

From your President 

Hi all! 
 
This is my last letter to you as President. We have been 
through a lot together in the last two years:  starting to 
meet again after Covid, masks, Zoom meetings, social  
distancing, slowly getting back to normal, and so forth. I 
know it wasn’t easy, but we did what we could to protect 
our most valuable assets:  You! 
 
I would like to thank everyone who helped and continues 
to help our Guild functions:  committee members, Guild 
members who have led programs, and most of all my  
fellow Board members. Without all of you volunteering 
your time and efforts, we would not have a guild.  
 
I also want to thank everyone who has stepped up to Board 
positions for next year. I hope you will give them your full 
support in the upcoming year.  
 
Happy Quilting! 
Rhonda 

Lily Erickson 5/1 
Cathy Nicholson 5/4 
Crystallan Duarte 5/6 
Sue Refvik 5/6 
Steve Byrd 5/9 
Norma Hundley 5/14 
Karen Komatz 5/16 
Norma Sims 5/16 
Carol Nourse 5/19 
Heide Borchardt 5/20 
Rita Lopes 5/22 
Gina Vivian 5/24 
Mershonda Berry 5/27 
Karen Carr 5/27  
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Elections will  be held on May 9 & 12.  As per the information in our Constitution and 
Bylaws for the Guild, voting will be held at both Chapter meetings.  You may only vote 
at one meeting and then the votes will be tallied and combined.  

Links   

https://ppqg.org/2023-raffle-quilt  -  Raffle Quilt 

https://ppqg.org/loginpage  -  Constitution and Bylaws 

https://ppqg.org/meeting-times  -  Meeting Times 

https://ppqg.org/workshops-programs  -  Workshops 

www.heatherkojan.com  -  National Speaker 

https://ppqg.org/newsletters  -  Newsletters 

Link Changes  

Meeting times and 
workshops-programs 
have been changed. 
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Day Meeting  Night Meeting  

    

    

2023 UFO Experience – Come Fly with us! 
 

The first UFO was due at the April meeƟngs and about 22 people completed a pro‐
ject!  Well done.  Our next UFO is due at one of the June meeƟngs.  Choose one of 
the UFO’s you have leŌ on your list and get it done by then.  We are looking forward 
to seeing what you have completed at the June meeƟngs. 
. 
Your 2023 UFO Alienettes: 
 
Sandy Barnes, 757 234-2928, sandyf10@verizon.net 
Natalie Hutchinson, 757 775-9021, nhutchin@odu.edu  
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Night Chapter Meeting Minutes April 11, 2023 – Hilton Baptist Church 
 
Night Chapter Meeting for April 11, was called to order at 7 p.m. by Coordinator Calie Mowery.  
Attendance: 38 members, no guests. A motion was made by Pat Sappenfield and seconded by Nancy 
Shrout to approve the minutes for the March meeting.  Minutes were approved. A motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report for the March meeting was made by Mark Fowler and seconded by Sandy Barnes the 
report was approved for audit. 

Announcements  - President - Rhonda Gianturco - A list of the June 2023 through June 2024 officers from 
the Nominating Committee was distributed.   If any members will be absent from the May meeting, they 
can vote by sending their selections to a member of the Nominating Committee no later than 48 hours be-
fore the May meetings.  Susan Anthony has agreed to be our Night Treasurer.  We still have several open 
positions.   

Samantha Ward invited members to participate in the Peninsula Angel Quilters on Thursday, April 13 at 
Trinity UMC in Poquoson, 1294 Poquoson Avenue.  They make quilts for children in need.   

Vice President - Karen Carr - We have two scheduled classes: May 13 stripes class and June 17, color 
workshop.   The Vice President position is still open for the 2023-2024 year.  Probable upcoming classes 
are Gina Vivian, free motion on your domestic machine class and Rhonda Gianturco, wedge ruler class.   

Workshops - Cathy Fowler - A Judy Niedermeyer class will be held (9-4 p.m.) at the Hilton Baptist Church 
this Saturday in the sanctuary. 

2023 Challenge - Year of the Rabbit - Denise Vassar and Jeanne Surber.  Quilts must have at least one 
rabbit and should be no larger than 60”x60”.   

Service - Gala Damato collected fabric hearts and quilts for CHKD. 

Honor Quilts -Samantha Ward accepted several quilts for the Honor Quilts. 

UFO Alienettes - Natalie Hutchinson and Sandy Barnes reminded members that UFO #1 is due at the April 
meeting.  #2 is due at the June meeting. 

Monthly Mini - Ingrid Kross and Rita Crawford – Monthly Mini tonight was a set of 42 fat quarters  by 
Lori Holt, donated by Gina Vivian. 

Birthday Fat Quarters night meetings.  She also thanked all members that were donating to the raffle bas-
kets she is preparing.  Baskets will be raffled at the July day meeting and the September night meeting. 

Break 

Program - Members sewed a granny’s flower garden patch.  The hexagons were prepared by Denise  
Vassar who will attach the completed patch to white fabric squares and use as a donation quilt.  Making 
folded stars will be our April day program.  Members are asked to bring four pieces of fabric 4” x 17”, 
pressed and folded like bias binding. 

UFO - Show and Tell 

Monthly Mini Winner - Karen Carr; Door Prizes Drawing;  Show and Tell 

Guild Website -  ppqg.org  

The meeting adjourned at 9.03 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Susan Waddles - Night Secretary 
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PENINSULA PIECEMAKERS QUILT GUILD  -  Friday, April 14, Hilton Baptist Church 
 
Mark called the meeting to order at 10 a.m. with 52 members in attendance and four guests: Joan 
Mills, Gwen Martin, Gail Jenner, and Barbara Groh. A motion was made by Kitty Tully to accept the 
March minutes, seconded by Lori Murdock; motion carried. A motion was made by Pat McGough to ac-
cept the March treasurer report for audit, seconded by Jeanne Surber; motion carried. April Birthdays: Pat 
McGough, Amy Mazich, Sarah Wheeler, Joyce McKeel, Lori Murdock and Denise Vassar.  
 
Announcements - President’s Rhonda announced nominations ended in April and officers will be elected 
by the membership in May to take their positions in June. Many thanks to our Nominating Committee 
members: Linda Odell, Rita Crawford, Donna Dooley and Ingrid Kross. Terry Payne volunteered to be our 
next Day Coordinator, and Sandy Baiza volunteered to be our Vice President. Susan Anthony agreed to be 
our Night Treasurer.  Word is that Chadwicks’ Fabrics is going to reopen near Richmond. 
 
Sandy Barnes for UFO  - This month’s winner is Jane Grant. The next winner will be announced in June. 
Samantha Ward welcomed everyone to the newly instituted Peninsula Angel Quilters to be held at Trinity 
UMC in Poquoson first meeting Thursday, April 16 to continue every Thursday 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. Samantha 
is the Honor Quilt chairperson stating a 90-bed facility will open in the near future in Virginia Beach.  
 
Local Workshops: Cathy Fowler announced a chenille class to be taught by Carol Pittman on August 
11 after the day meeting; cost $15. For the fabric panels necessary for the project, check out the A and E 
Fabrics website in Pensacola, Florida.  On Friday May 12 after our day meeting, our National Speaker 
Heather Kojan will have a workshop titled “Stripes/Yikes”. Calie Mowery announced a room change for 
the Stripes/Yikes class in May to meet in the auditorium instead of upstairs. Saturday, June 17, Lisa 
Scholer will have a workshop following up on her Day and Night chapter presentations on “Color Theory.” 
Sept. 8 Gina Vivian will teach free-motion quilting on your domestic machine for $15. In November, 
Rhonda Gianturco will teach a two-day Alaska quilt class for $30. Further details will be forthcoming. 
Calie announced there will be Auction Baskets in July and September (donations accepted). Join Block of 
the Month for only $10: see Gina Vivian.  
 
Raffle Quilt - Debi Cross: the Fiesta raffle quilt is on display at Sunshine Quilt Corner. Please see 
Debi for tickets to sell. Whoever sells the most tickets will win a gift basket valued at $75 so far. Debi 
thanked the many members who volunteered at the Mid-Atlantic Quilt Show. 
The U SELL IT table is available to rent at a cost of $10. See Karen Carr. 
 
Monthly Minis - Amy Mazich: Joanne Neal donated a Better Homes and Gardens book and a 
Spring wall-hanging made by Carol Pittman were won by Frances Tweedie. Cathy Fowler donated a 
Minke Kit won by Carol Pittman.  
 
2023 Challenge Quilt theme: The Year of the Rabbit. See Denise Vassar or Jeanne Surber to sign 
up. The rules are simple - you must use a bit of the “color of the year” fabric they’ll give you, must 
have at least one rabbit of some form in your quilt, and quilt size between 18” x 18“ and 60” x 60”. Your 
artist statement is due in September and the Challenge quilt show will be in November. Service Projects - 
Gala Damato reports receipt of hearts and quilts. Gala asked us to consider making bereavement quilts for 
the families of babies who don’t survive. Please use muted colors for the quilts of about 25” x 25”. Joan 
Kelly will deliver the quilts.  
 
A short break followed in preparation for Jeanne’s hands-on project making a folded fabric star. 

 
Continues on next page….. 
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Continuation of Day Minutes on April 14. 
 
Show and Tell - Jane Grant showed her multicolored quilt: very pretty. Calie Mowery finished her 
large exploding heart quilt made with red and white fabric: gorgeous.  
 
Lori Murdock finished her October scarecrow square. Lois Bates showed her lovely table topper. Joan 
Kelly’s UFO was shown on her behalf. Joan Cochran showed her Founding Fathers Declaration of  
Independence Quilt: very well done. Nancy Shrout’s four four-patches quilt was very colorful. Nancy 
has 18th century fabric, see Nancy if you are interested. Denise Vassar showed her Pinterest four-repeat 
sunflower quilt. Joy Leitz showed a darling ducky quilt made by Shirley Land. Debbie Cilley showed a 
quilt she made for her granddaughter using pinks and greens. Joy Duke made a cute Tuxedo Tom.  
Maryann Amato showed a lovely lavender quilt and Debbie Moore will teach a hand sewing class in 
May for kids at Hilton Village. 
 
Block of the Month winner was Karen Carr. 
 
UFOs: Pat McGough finished her 97th Honor Quilt and donated a purple quilt. Cathy Fowler’s Confetti 
Quilt was finished at retreat, and she had a large brown and green guy-themed quilt. Loy Holt finished a 
purple quilt begun in 2001 for a friend. Kitty Tully used a green jelly roll to make an octagon quilt. She 
also showed a wool purple egg and a honey bee quilt. 
 
Door Prizes: Sara Ware, Barbara Miller, Julie Russell, Denise Vassar. 
 
The Meeting adjourned at 11:58 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Linda Tozier, Day Secretary 

Summer is  
almost here. 
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Service Project Update  

Workshops May to November also listed on the website: 
https://ppqg.org/workshops-programs   

In January, Joan Kelly requested members make more fabric hearts.  Members 
have really answered the call and we may have to find more hospitals M need 
the hearts.  At the Night Chapter Meeting, I received 92 fabric hearts.  At the 
Day Chapter Meeting, I received  347 hearts. Here is the list of members and the 
number of hearts they made. Carol Pittman/41, Pat Sappenfield/23, Lois 
Bates/17, Cathy Fowler/11, Calie Mowery/150, Trina Murray/81,  Frances 
McCay/54, Jane Grant/20, Joann Perez/12, Joyce McKeel/10 and Shirley 
Land/20. I apologize if I missed anyone but some were turned in before I got 
there on Friday.  
       
At the April Night Chapter meeting I received a flannel quilt from Carol Pittman. 
A large quilt was donated from Natalie Hutchinson that was made from the 
blocks that Kitty Tully donated for a Day Chapter Program last year.  At the April Day Chapter meeting I 
received 5 quilts from Nancy Shrout, one from Frances McCay, Pat McGough, Joan Kelly, and Joyce 
McKeel. I also received three quilts from my bee members. I will make another delivery to CHKD in May. 
 
For the time being, we will continue to support these causes. If anyone has an idea for a new charity to 
support, you can contact me. I need the name of the charity, a contact person and what they need. 
  
We will continue to collect quilts for end of life comfort care patients at Riverside hospital. Lap or throw 
size quilts for both men and women are good for Riverside. Members can continue to make baby quilts 
and fabric hearts for Riverside and CHKD NICU. The fabric hearts can be made of cotton or flannel or 
both. You can bring donations to the meetings each month. If you have questions you can contact Joan 
Kelly at 757-833-3921 or kellyjl@cox.net  or Gala Damato 757-872-6823 or gala.damato@gmail.com 

June 17, 2023 - Color Theory  we will welcome Lise Schioler for two lectures and a Saturday Color 
Workshop is June 17 from 9:30-4:30.   We will spend the day exploring color with structured lessons, 
building our own color wheel, and working with color swatches. Price for the workshop is $25 + a $20 
kit fee.  Please see Karen Carr, Jeanne Surber or Calie Mowry at the May meeting to register.  You 
won't want to miss this one. 
 
Friday Aug. 11, 1-4 p.m. ‘Chenille Wall-hanging’ by Carol Pittman. Students will use three of the 
same panels. Cost $15 
 
Friday Sept. 8, 1-4 p.m. ‘Free Motion Quilting on your Domestic Machine’ by Gina Vivian. Cost $15 
 
Friday 1-4 p.m. and Saturday 9 a.m. 4 p.m. Nov. 10-11 ‘Alaska Quilt’ by Rhonda Gianturco. A 
chance to use your Deb Tucker Wedge ruler again. Cost $30 



9  

Other Volunteers 
Newsletter  Linda Odell/Lisa Hartman 
Circulation/Membership Debbie Moore 
Property Management Shonda Berry 
Sunshine Sandy Barnes 
Honor Quilts Samantha Ward 
Small Service Projects Joan Kelly/Gala Damato 
2023 Raffle Debi Cross and Team 
2023 Challenge Quilt  Denise Vassar/Jeanne Surber 
Workshops Mark/Cathy Fowler 
E-tree Linda Odell/Lisa Hartman 
UFO 2023 Natalie Hutchinson/Sandy Barnes 
Librarian Lisa Hartman/Pat McGough 
Web Linda Odell 
Fall Fest Susan Waddles 

Day Chapter  

Day Monthly Mini Amy Mazich 

Day Block of the Month See Night BOM Contact 

Day Hospitality Vacant 

Day Programs Vacant 

Day Parliamentarian Vacant 

Day Greeter Pat Sappenfield 

Historian Gala Damato 

Backup      Linda Odell 

Night Chapter 

Night Monthly Mini 
Rita Crawford, 
Ingrid Kross 

Night BOM Gina Vivian 

Night Hospitality Vacant 

Night Programs Calie Mowery 

Night Parliamentarian Vacant 
Night Greeter Rose Gunn 
Historian Gala Damato 

Backup   Linda Odell 

 Volunteer in 2023 

Grab a buddy and pick a Volunteer Position 

It’s a great way to meet people. 
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is published monthly. Please send news items, articles, inquiries and advertisements to 
the ppqgetree@gmail.com and a copy to Lisa Hartman.  
 
Note: Please put “PPQG Newsletter” in the subject line when submitting emails. The 
June 2023 Newsletter articles are due on or before May 22. Members may  
advertise for free if they are only selling personal items. 

Advertising rates (payable in advance) are: (Change: If Members have a business, 
they shall no longer be able to advertise in the Newsletter for free.)  

Full page 
$50  

Half Page  
$25 

Quarter Page 
$15  

Business Card 
 $5  

Personal Classified 
$2.50   

Friday, May 12, 2023 - Class - Yipes! Stripes!  given by Heather Kojan from  1-4 p,m. More information to 
come. 

 
In June we will welcome Lise Schioler for two lectures and a 
Saturday Color Workshop is June 17 from 9:30-4:30.   We 
will spend the day exploring color with structured lessons, 
building our own color wheel, and working with color 

swatches. Price for the workshop is $25 + a $20 kit fee.  Please see Karen Carr, 
Jeanne Surber or Calie Mowry at  the May  
meeting to register.   You won't want to miss this one!  
 
Friday Aug. 11, 1-4 p.m. ‘Chenille Wall-hanging’ by Carol Pittman. Students will 
use three of the same panels. Cost $15 
 
Friday Sept. 8, 1-4 p.m. ‘Free Motion Quilting on your Domestic Machine’ by Gina Vivian. Cost $15 
 
Friday 1-4 p.m. and Saturday 9 a.m. 4 p.m. Nov. 10-11 ‘Alaska Quilt’ by Rhonda Gianturco. A chance to 
use your Deb Tucker Wedge ruler again. Cost $30 

                    

Block of the Month  
“Playing with Blocks” 

Come join us sewing the 2023 Night Chapter Block of the 
Month. The design is a combination of small buildings and 
popular quilt blocks. Finished size is 52” x 52”. The design is 
suitable for scraps and only costs $10 to participate. Sign-up 
started in January, but it’s not too  late to start this cute project. 
Plus, you might win a gift card by participating.  

Gina Vivian,  757-873-0806  soonerrph@icloud.com 

The Piecemaker News ………. 
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Sunshine Coordinator 
Do you know a member that needs a card of sympathy 
or get well? Email or call Sandy Barnes (our Sunshine  
Volunteer) and ask that a card be sent.   
 
sandyf10@verizon.net 

The theme of this year’s challenge is “The Year of the Rabbit”.  Like previous years, you 
can use any design element(s) you desire in your challenge quilt. 
 
Rules 
 
· Entry fee is $3 
· All quilts must be between 18”x18” (circumference of 72”) and 60”x60”  

(circumference of 240”) and include at least one rabbit 
· All quilts must also incorporate the Robert Kaufman Kona Color of the year (Crush) 

somewhere in your quilt.  A 10-inch solid square of  “Crush” will be provided for you 
to use in your quilt when you sign up for the challenge.  Additional 10-inch squares, if 
needed, will be available for $1 each. 

· Please, no kits 
· Artist statements are due no later than Sept. 8 
· Please attach a four-inch hanging sleeve to the top back of your quilt 
· Quilts will be displayed and judged during both meetings in November, with 

the winners being announced at the Nov. 14 Night meeting 
· Every participant will receive a participation gift when the quilts are displayed and 

judged.   
· All quilts will be eligible to be hung at the Mid-Atlantic Quilt show - if you so choose. 
 
If anyone has any questions, comments or concerns, feel free to contact Jeanne Surber and 
Denise Vassar by e-mail barryswife@verizon.net and advassar7@gmail.com.  
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